Camp Hill, PA 17011

September 23, 2004

Brian Lamb C-SPAN, Suite 650 400 N. Capitol St. NW Washington, DC 20001

Hi Brian-

Just a short note to cover a multitude of topics.

and I are thinking of you at this time in the loss of your beloved Aunt along with a friend of long standing. We know you will find strength in your faith and peace and in your special memories.

Yes, there were a lot of disappointed folks at PCN's 25<sup>th</sup> Anniversary dinner when told the audience that you could not attend.

But, the evening was a rousing success, in large part due to Susan Swain's presentation. She absolutely enthralled everyone with her succinct history of C-SPAN, PCN and even our great PA Cable Association...and all of this on short notice. Like her mentor, Susan is a consummate professional and a great lady.

Finally, let me save 37 cents and be one of the first to wish you a happy birthday. I associate it with my dad's birthday. He was October  $2^{\rm nd}$  and, if memory serves me correctly, you are a week later, October  $9^{\rm th}$ . Enjoy.

Sincerely,

